Тема занятия: «Путешествия: красивый Непал»

Цели занятия: повторить лексический материал по теме «Путешествия»; совершенствовать навыки чтения и перевода художественного текста; систематизировать знания, выполнив задания по теме занятия.

Уважаемые студенты! Ознакомьтесь с материалами практического занятия на тему «Путешествия: красивый Непал». Конспект практического занятия выполняйте в рабочей тетради письменно, обязательно указывая дату занятия, тему занятия, номер упражнения. Ответы предоставить преподавателю на проверку до 22. 01. 2023 г. в электронном виде (фотоотчёт) на е-mail mikagol2605@mail.ru. Телефон преподавателя для консультации и возникающих вопросов: 072-14-15-816.

С уважением, Голодюк Марина Викторовна.

- 1. Прочитайте и <u>устно</u> переведите текст «Beautiful Nepal!» (стр.82), используя словарь (стр. WL14, Module 5, 5a)
- 2. Выполните <u>письменно</u> упр. 2 со стр. 82 (правдивы или неправдивы утверждения), исправьте ложные утверждения.
- 3. Выполните <u>письменно</u> упр. 4 со стр. 36 (вставить пропущенные слова в предложения).
- 4. Выполните <u>письменно</u> упр. 6 со стр. 36 (переписать предложения, выбрав одно из двух выделенных слов).

birth /bg/0/ (n) рождение boar /bg// (п) кабан breed /brijd/ (v) разводить, выводить bright /brast/ (adj) яркий camouflage /kgm>flag (v) маскировать collar /kpls// (n) воротник conservationist /kgnsə/vgj/²nst/ (п) борец за охрану cub /kgb/ (п) детеныш deforestation /didpressgifn/ (n) вырубка леса, обезлесение double /dsb⁴/ (v) удванвать elk /elk/ (n) лось female /fijmcil/ (adj) женский follow /fplou/ (V) отслеживать, следить giant /djapen/ (adj) гигантский hunt /hant/ (v) охотиться impressive /impressy/ (adj) впечатляющий, выразительный indigenous /indidunos/ (adj) местный, локальный length /len@ (п) длина lifetime /lasflaum/ (n) жизнь, продолжительность жизни location /loukesPn/ (n) место loud /laud/ (adj) громкий lucky /lski/ (adj) удачливый male /mg// (adj) мужской movement /mg/ymant/ (п) перемещение, передвижение panda /pginda/ (n) панда photographer /fatggrafa// (n) фотограф predator /predata// (n) хищник prey /prei/ (п) добыча, жертва primarity /pragmarati/ (adv) главным образом roar /rod/ (n) pes scientist /кдрпtst/ (п) ученый shrink //rink/ (v) сокращать Siberian tiger /samgarian tuga// (n) амурский тигр stealthily /stelOthi (adv) украдкой, крадучись step /srgp/ (n) war stripe /straip/ (n) nonoca threat /9rgt/ (n) yrposa vision /vg²n/ (п) зрение wild /waild/ (adj) дикий truly /truli/ (adv) действительно unfortunately /клі́з'іfonэtli/ (adv) к сожалению

Phrasal Verbs

come together (phr v) объединиться set up (phr v) создавать sneak up (phr v) подкрасться незаметно

Phrases

set free (phr) отпускать на волю

MODULE 5

5a

ancient /gɪn[ənt/ (adj.) древний annual /gɪnjuəl/ (adj.) ежегодный

backpack /bgckpxek/ (n/v) рюкзак, участвовать в туристическом походе barber /bg/bə// (n) парикмахер base /beis/ (V) основываться beach /bjt// (n) пляж beggar /bgqs// (n) нищий, попрошайка breathtaking /breθtgikin/ (adj) захватывающий дух brochure /broofs*/ (n) брошюра, рекламный буклет сатр /kgmp/ (v) устраивать стоянку, разбивать лагерь candlelit /kgnd*lln/ (adj) освещенный свечой climb /klajm/ (v) подниматься, взбираться coast /koost/ (n) поберенье comfort /k_mfə/t/ (n) удобство, комфорт contest /kgntest/ (n) состязание, соревнование countless /kauntlos/ (adj) бесчисленный crack /kræk/ (v) трескаться craftsman /krg/tsman/ (n) ремесленник defay /drlgj/ (v) задерживать, откладывать delicious /drlg[as/ (adj) очень вкусный drum /dram/ (n) барабан escape /iskeip/ (v) убежать, избавиться, избежать excursion /tkskg/Pn/ (п) экскурсия extend hkstend (v) длиться определенный период времени festival Лентич (п) фестиваль foggy /fpgi/ (adj) туманный handicraft /hgadikru:ft/ (n) изделие ручной работы incredible /ınkıgdıb/l/ (adj) невероятный leaflet /igflat/ (n) проспект, брошюра magnificent /mægnɪfisənt/ (adj) великолепный, роскошный nasty /ngsti/ (adj) опасный, мерэкий package holidays /piekids holidesz/ (n) отдых с полным комплексом услуг parade /poreid/(n) парад, шествие pavement /pg/mant/ (n) тротуар реак /pik/ (n) вершина pottery /pgtari/ (n) глиняные изделия, керамика procession /prosePn/ (n) процессия, шествие prolong /prolon/ (v) продлевать rocky /mki/ (adj) скалистый scenery Аўлагіі (n) пейзаж, вид shade //sjd/ (n) тень (область, куда не попадает солнце) shadow /(igdoo/ (n) тень (от какого-либо предмета) sleeping bag /slipm bæg/ (n) спальный мешок snowy /snggi/ (adj) снежный, покрытый снегом souvenir /кукуопал// (п) сувенир spectacular //pektækjulo// (adj) захватывающий, эффектный sunrise /ылпыз/ (n) восход солнца, заря teahouse /tichaus/ (п) чайный домик temple /temp/l/ (n) храм trail /treil (n) rpona, gopora traveller /trgvələ// (п) путешественник trek /trek/ (v) пересекать, идти пешком vendor /vgnda// (n) торговец virus /vaiaras/ (n) вирус

Sun 5th April - Kathmandu

We arrived safely in a very foggy Kathmandu after our short but delayed flight from India. We caught a local bus to the hotel, passing street vendors, beggars, shoeshine boys and even a barber with his chair and cracked mirror out on the pavement! This morning we escaped the dust, noise and pollution of the city to visit the incredible Monkey Temple up in the hills. There really were hundreds of monkeys there — they were running around everywhere. There were lots of steps to climb but it was worth it — the view of the snowy peaks of the Himalayas in the distance was absolutely breathtaking!

Tues 7th April - The Himalayas

We woke up yesterday morning feeling so excited! Finally the day we would begin our 2-day trekking excursion to the Himalayas had arrived! We took a small plane journey from Kathmandu and then trekked for hours up and down the rocky mountain trail. It was hot in the bright mountain sun but quite cold wherever there was some shade. You can't imagine how spectacular the scenery was! We finally reached a village called Phakding where we put up our tent and camped outside a teahouse. We tried some local dishes, which were delicious, and then got into our sleeping bags. It got cold very quickly once the sun had gone down! I awoke the next morning to the most amazing sunrise I had ever seen! I took a walk down

to the river where I ran into two young boys playing. They were really friendly. Nepalese villages are very poor, but everyone we met in the mountains seemed happy.

Thurs 9th April - Bhaktapur

Returning from the mountains, Kathmandu seemed even busier than when we left! We took a taxi to the ancient town of Bhaktapur today as we had heard that its annual festival Bisket Jatra was taking place. When we got there, we hired a guide, who took us to see the noisy tug-of-war contest that kicks off the festival every year. Apparently, the festival is based on a fairy tale and continues for days. It includes a wild parade, a candlelit procession and two more tugs-of-war! Later in the day, we went on a guided tour of Bhaktapur's magnificent temples, then we went shopping for souvenirs. The city is full of craftsmen selling paintings and handicrafts. I bought some beautiful pottery and Jake found a fantastic pair of hand-made drums!

Sat 11th April - Home Sweet Home!

Jake and I finally put on our backpacks for the last time and flew home today after 5 weeks, 4 countries, 2 nasty viruses and countless temples, mountains, beaches and cheap campsites and hotels! I'll never forget the amazing experiences I've had backpacking through Asia, but right now I'm looking forward to some home comforts and a good night's sleep ...

Reading

- Look at the travel diary above. Where were the travellers? What did they see/do? Listen and read to find out.
- Read again and decide if the statements are true or false. Compare with your partner. Correct the false statements.
 - The weather wasn't very good when the travellers arrived in Kathmandu.
 - 2 Kathmandu was clean and quiet.
 - 3 The view from the Himalayas was great.
 - 4 The two young boys asked the travellers for money.

- 5 Bhaktapur is a modern town.
- 6 Bisket Jatra takes place once a year.
- 7 Bisket Jatra lasts a week.
- 8 Jake and the author went back home by plane.
- 9 The author missed home.
- 10 The author didn't sleep at all during the holiday.
- Answer the questions.
 - 1 What was the weather like in Kathmandu? the Himalayas?
 - What means of transport did they use while in Nepal?
 - 3 Where did they stay?
 - 4 What did they do and see in each place?

5a Reading Skills

Vocabulary

Match the words. Then, use the phrases to complete the sentences.

1	delayed
2	street
3	breathtaking
4	local
5	annual
6	guided
7	home

a	tour
b	comforts
c	festivals
d	view

dishes

vendors

- They went on a of Paris and discovered its many interesting sites.
- 3 There are thousands of in Marrakech offering a variety of exotic goods.
- 6 We always taste as many as we can when we are abroad.

Cross the odd one out.

- 1 peaks hills mountains temples
- 2 parade beach contest festival
- 3 souvenirs handicraft pottery viruses
- 4 trails campsites hotels hostels
- 5 selling trekking backpacking climbing

Tick (✓) the correct boxes.

	book	hire
a ticket		
a car		
a holiday		
a tour guide		
a hotel room	1	
a flight		

	prolong	extend
a stay		
a speech		
work permit		
a visit		
a contract		

dealer .	Fill in: ancient, breathtaking,	cheap,	nasty
	rocky, spectacular.		

- We like to go on cycling holidays and stay at campsites.
- We had to trek up a mountain trail for six hours to get there.
- 3 The highlight of our visit to Peru was theruins of Machu Picchu.
- 4 My uncle caught a virus when he was in Thailand.
- 6 For me, Tibet has some of the most scenery in the world.

Underline the correct word.

 We'll go to an excursion/exhibition at the museum.

The west coast/seaside of Ireland is beautiful.

 Our weekend tour/trip to Rome was great.

- 4 The astronauts left on a six-month voyage/ journey into space.
- 5 We had to trek/step up a rocky mountain to reach the monastery.



Underline the correct word.

- 1 Tanya was very upset because she had left/ forgot her handbag on the bus.
- He ran as fast as he could but didn't manage to take/catch the bus.
- 3 Are you sure we should cash/afford all our traveller's cheques at once?
- 4 We tried/attempted a whole range of local dishes while in Turkey.
- 5 My parents always hire/rent a tour guide when they go abroad.
- 6 Our package house contained/included guided tours of all the major sites.